

TOWN OF CARRBORO

NORTH CAROLINA WWW.TOWNOFCARRBORO.ORG

October 13, 2015

Jeff Mann General Manager Go Triangle 4600 Emperor Blvd., Suite 100 Durham, NC 27703

Subject: Letter of Support - Preferred Alternative for the Durham-Orange Light Rail Project

Dear Mr. Mann,

This letter conveys the support of the Mayor and Board of Aldermen for your agency's efforts to develop the Durham-Orange Light Rail Transit (D-O LRT) project. The town's policies and actions have supported the exploration and expansion of transportation alternatives, including rail, for many years. As a member of the Durham-Chapel Hill-Carrboro Metropolitan Planning Organization, a longstanding partner in the provision of local bus service with Chapel Hill Transit, and as a potential future light rail transit extension destination, the Town endorses the NEPA preferred alternative and will be encouraging the MPO to endorse the Environmental Impact Statement preferred alternative when it votes on this matter in November.

Please contact me if you have any questions. I can be reached at (919) 918-7315 or dandrews@townofcarrboro.org.

Sincerely,

David L. Andrews

Town Manager